Graduate Faculty Executive Committee
Meeting Minutes October 19, 2009

Present:  J. Governali, E. Jampole, D. Margine, E. McDowell-Loudan, J. Mosher, J. Walkuski and 


Luo Xu

Absent: Nancy Aumann, Isa Jubran, Joseph Rayle, Pamela Summers
1.  GFEC Committee Chair Election and Faculty Senate Representative


Joseph Governali was elected chair of the GFEC and Jeff Walkuski will serve as the Committee’s representative to the Faculty Senate

2. Curriculum Proposal from Physical Education: MST in Physical Education

A. The committee discussed the program proposal for the MST in Physical Education. It was agreed to table the proposal pending resolution of a number of issues including:
· As the proposal contains two separate “tracks” that students may pursue, the Department is asked to submit each track separately for review.  This will help clarify the specifics of each track and allow for a more accurate review.

· The courses through which students meet the program’s 100 hour field work requirement need to be clarified and identified through in course descriptions. 

· The changes involving PED 530 and PED 532 would seem to also require that an “Alteration in Program” form be submitted for the M.S.Ed.

· A review of the proposal by Karen Gallagher (Financial Aid) for purposes of how the plan will impact financial aid (specifically relating to financial aid for undergraduate requirements) should be undertaken.  Donna Margine has volunteered to pursue this issue and will report back to the Department and the Committee.  It is believed that the Department should understand the implications of financial aid for its proposal. 
Jeff Walkuski will communicate information related to the first three items to Lynn Couturier. Donna Margine will provide the proposal and the committee’s request for a response to Karen Gallagher.
Nancy Aumann sent an email message with regrets that she could not attend. She offered the information that, no new programs requiring additional faculty resources will be approved at the provost and vice-president for academic affairs level until further notice, due to the budget.  Although a very important issue and good information for the Committee, the resource implications of the proposal were not considered as they are not the responsibility of the GFEC.

B. Course Proposals related to New Program Proposal
PED 530: Introduction to Adapted Physical Education- APPROVE reducing the credits of this
 course from four to three credits
It should be noted that this change will impact the existing MSED program and will require  a proposal to alter that program’s number of hours.
PED 532: Field Experience in Adapted Physical Education – CONTINGENT APPROVAL  BASED ON 


APPROPRIATE CHANGES BEING MADE AS OUTLINED BELOW.

The course needs to be added to the required course list in the appropriate track and added to the chart of courses outlining the program.  The number of observation/assist hours need to be added to the course description on the proposal form and the course outline.  The co-requisite should be removed from the proposal form and the syllabus course description.
PED 655: Instructional Strategies in Physical Education- APPROVED
PED 656: Elementary Physical Education Field Experience – CONTINGENT APPROVAL BASED ON 


APPROPRIATE CHANGES BEING MADE AS OUTLINED BELOW.
The field work hours should be noted in the course proposal form and the course syllabus.  It is recommended that the hours be increased from 45 to 50 in order to assure that students will meet the 100 hour requirement of the Department.  If additional field work hours exist in other courses that would make the 45 hours appropriate, these courses should be identified and the information noted in the course descriptions.

PED 657: Secondary Physical Education Field Experience - CONTINGENT APPROVAL BASED ON 


APPROPRIATE CHANGES BEING MADE AS OUTLINED BELOW.
The field work hours should be noted in the course proposal form and the course syllabus.  It is recommended that the hours be increased from 45 to 50 in order to assure that students will meet the 100 hour requirement of the Department.  If additional field work hours exist in other courses that would make the 45 hours appropriate, these courses should be identified and the information noted in the course descriptions.

PED 658: Graduate Student Teaching in Physical Education – APPROVED
3. Review of Graduate Faculty applications

· JoEllen Bailey – approved

· Lynn Couturier - approved
· Jena Curtis - approved
· John Foley – approved
· Wendy  Hurley - approved
· Ben Wodi – approved 
(Note: Donna West applied, but later informed the Committee that she was ineligible, under current criteria and was, therefore, not considered.)
4. GFEC Membership

The committee needs seat 7 this semester, and seat 3 for spring 2010.  
· Pam Summers is on leave fall 09 and will end her term at the end of spring 2010. Joy will call to ask whether she wants to return for spring 2010, or whether the committee should seek a replacement at this time.  
· Seat 3 (departments of childhood/early childhood education and foundations and social advocacy) for Joseph Rayle, spring 2010 (sabbatical leave). Joseph plans to be active this fall and next year, and would like a substitute for spring 2010. Joy asked if he’d try to find a volunteer.
Once it is determined what we need, the committee will call for volunteers from each of the areas. If there is more than one volunteer, an election will be held.

5. Future Agenda Items:

· Review the criteria for graduate faculty status, to see whether there are needed changes. Discussion of the requirements for graduate faculty status was begun but incomplete last year, because of other demands upon the committee. 

· Finalize action on any tasks from 08/09 to be completed. (Check to see whether the GRY 600 course approval was forwarded to the provost).

· The Graduate Coordinators requested that GFEC review the 5 year degree completion requirement and suggested a 7 year requirement instead. The graduate coordinators recognize that the State requires five years, but also that the State often grants extensions.  Joy will ask Peter McGinnis to provide the summary and rationale.
· There was previous discussion of a means for coding casually-enrolled graduate students. The college has not held graduate students to the leave requirement. However, the casual enrollment affects numbers reported to Albany (but this could not change unless students were actually enrolled in coursework), and makes planning sections challenging. Donna Margine pointed out that the first step might be whether there is the desire and energy on campus to establish a continuous enrollment policy for graduate students. If so, then we could work on options. A fee for failure to register is in the works at this time, and that would be pertinent. 
· A review of the bylaws and the procedure for elections is in order. The procedure is somewhat awkward and confusing.

Committee Meeting Times – The GFEC will meet every other week, as needed.  Unless otherwise noted, meetings will be as identified below: 
Monday November 2nd, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday November 16th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday November 30th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday December 14th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday January 25th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday February 8th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday February 22nd, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday March 8th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday March 22nd, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday April 5th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday April 19th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday May 3rd, 11:00 Brockway 203
Minutes for this meeting developed by:

J. Governali

J. Mosher

